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employer without determining the number of employees that were employed on business
days during the preceding calendar year will not be regarded as being compliant with
state or federal law. Although the Department of Insurance will not require a specific
method or process to be utilized by issuers, issuers should utilize some method or
process whereby the employer demonstrates that it employed on average at least 51
employees on business days during the preceding calendar year in order to be
considered a large employer group.

All issuers are directed to bring their practices into compliance with the provisions of
La. R.S. 22:1091, as modified by footnote 1, and 42 U.S.C. 18024.

Please be governed accordingly.

Baton Rouge, Louisiana, this 30" day of August 2018.



